County Match Secretary’s Report - 2019
All 9 home county matches were played at Cheam of which 3 were double matches.  
Our Open team, U120 and U100 qualified for the national stages. There was insufficient interest from the U100 and U120 members to enter a team. However, the Open team have been entered and have been very successful by winning both their matches so far. They will play in the final against Yorkshire on 13 July.   
Storing our chess equipment at Cheam has worked well. I have allowed 1 hour for setting up time before the start of matches at Cheam and that is fine provided our captains are assisted by others.  Team members should be encouraged to get to the venue early to help with the setting up and clearing away after the match. Captains and other helpers need to be familiar with setting the digital clocks. If need be Cheam could be booked to allow extra setting up time.

Peter Lawrence
County Match Secretary


